
  
 
 
Our Mission Statement  

“ Recognizing that we are the Body of Christ, the Catholic 
Community of Our Lady of the Mountain is called to live 
the Gospel. We desire to express our commitment to this 
call through praise -filled celebration, which culminates in  
our being sent into the community to actively reach out to 
others. Thus, we seek to grow in Christian love.”

2 East Springtown Road, Long Valley, NJ 07853 
908-876-4395 ~ Fax 908-876-3744 
www.ourladyofthemountain.org  

 
 

In case of emergency – priest for sick 201 -841-4952 
Staff  
Rev. Marcin Michalowski, Administrator 
Email frmarcin@comcast.net  
Rev. Slawomir Tomaszewski, Parochial Vicar 
email frslawomir@gmail.com   
Parish Bookkeeper – Joanne Solecki 
email olmjs@comcast.net 
Parish Secretary – Kim Smith  
email olmkims@comcast.net  
 
Ministri es 
Altar  Servers, Tara Ligos. .................................. 876-4395 
Baptism Preparation, Jim Jones ....................... 876-4395 
Children's Liturgy, Debi Pinelli ......................... 813-1982 
Ch. Trustees, Herb Mitschele, Bruce Haskell, Al Leier 
Columbiettes, Lucie Cohn ........................... 973-699-6793 
Eucharistic Ministers, Cindy Jones .................... 684-0661 
Evangel.,Renny Hodgskin, Jim McMenamin .... 876-4395 
Food Pantry Director, Traci Geraghty .............. 876-4003 
Gift Shop, Fran Clary ........................................ 852-5779 
Hospitality, Martin/Gerry/Brian Grogan .......... 452-5110 
Knights of Columbus, John Clary ..................... 852-5779 
Lectors, Chris Latran ......................................... 852-9341 
Music/Choir Director, Robin Paradise… .... 973-600-7434 
R.C.I.A., Nick Ardito  ................................. 908-452-5434 
Rosary Altar Society, Linda Richartz ............... 876-9601 
Sacristan, Linda Richartz .................................. 876-4395 
Ushers, Office ..................................................... 876-4395 
Visiting Ministry, Deacon Bob Head ................. 684-8399 
Vocation Liaison, Office .................................... 876-4395 
Weddings, Kim Smith ....................................... 876-4395 
Youth Ministry,  ................................................. 876-5024 
ministrytoyouth@comcast.net 
 

Parish Office Hours  
Monday ~ Friday, 9:00AM – 1:00PM  
Memorial Day ~ Labor Day  

Served By  
Rev. Msgr. Raymond Lopatesky, Weekend Assistant 
Rev. Edward Davey, Senior Priest Assistant 
Rev. Msgr. Peter McHugh, Senior Priest Assistant 
Deacon Thomas P. Gibbons 
Deacon Robert C. Head 
Deacon Nicholas Ardito 
Deacon James Jones 
 
Religious Education Program  
Director:  KellyAnn Tell 908-876-4003 email 
dreolm@comcast.net  
Grades K-6 September ~ April - Sundays 
Grades 7-10 September ~April - alternate Mondays 
FOR EMERGENCIES ONLY during class times, on 
Sundays or Mondays, please call 908-876-5024  
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday   5:00PM and 7:00PM 
Sunday   7:45AM, 9:15AM, 10:45AM, 12:15PM 

      12:15PM Teen Mass, 1st Sunday of the 
      Month, October ~ March. 

Weekdays  9:30AM Monday ~ Friday  
Holy Days  Vigil    7:30PM 

      Holy Day 9:30AM and 7:30PM 
Parish Registration: Registration forms are available in 
the office or can be found on the church website 
Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance)  
 Saturday 4:15PM, 6:30PM or by appointment. 
Baptism   The sacrament of Baptism is celebrated every 
Sunday at 1:30PM (with a few exceptions). Please call the 
Parish Office to schedule a time. A Baptism Preparation 
class is required for first time parents. 
Marriage   One of the parties must be a bona fide member 
of the parish for at least one year prior to making 
arrangements. Arrangements should be made at least one 
year in advance. 
Hospital Visitation   Please notify the Parish Office when a 
member of the family is in the hospital or homebound. 
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SATURDAY   July 15, 2017            
           5:00PM  Jean Bacotti 
           7:00PM  OLM Parishioners 
   
SUNDAY  July 16, 2017  
           7:45AM  Rosaline, Kathy & Joann Peach 
           9:15AM  Jean Migliacco 
  Kate Renzetti 
  Kristin Collinson 
          10:45AM  Kirk Garland 
  Sylvia Granata 
        12:15PM Maria Carolina Antonacci 
  Mary & Edwin Charles 
   
MONDAY  July 17 , 2017 
           9:30AM  Joan Hannah 
 
TUESDAY  July 18 , 2017          
 9:30AM Scott Tomlinson 
  Warren “Tobby” Rowland 
 
WEDNESDAY  July 19 , 2017 
           9:30AM  Catherine Dougherty 
      
THURSDAY    July 20 , 2017 
           9:30AM  Betty Meyer 
 
FRIDAY  July 21 , 2017 
           9:30AM  Betty Meyer 
         
SATURDAY   July 22 , 2017            
           5:00PM  For the Unborn 
  Ann Suler 
           7:00PM  OLM Parishioners 
   
SUNDAY  July 23 , 2017 
           7:45AM  OLM Parishioners 
           9:15AM  Michael Shubick 
  Lorraine Addeo 
          10:45AM  Joseph Kissoczy 
  Betty Meyer 
        12:15PM Michael Feula 
  Susanna Menina 

 
Santuary Lamp in memory of Deacon Pat VanOrman. 
 

 
 
July 1-2   $ 7.572.92 
Monthly   $ 4,217.50 
Flowers   $    503.00 
July 8-9   $ 8,368.73 
Food Pantry $    145.00 
 
Total    $20,807.15 
 
 
Grocery Card sales for 2017  $44,660.00 with a profit of $ 2,233.00 

Faith Dire ct Donations in June  2017 were $13,570.50 

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!!  
Reminder:  If you attend Mass at either St. Luke’s or St. Mark’s you 
can drop your Our Lady of the Mountain envelope in the collection 
basket and it will be credited as your donation to Our Lady of the 
Mountain.  

 

 

Church office hours a re currently 9:00am – 1:00pm  
 

Faith Direct  

Thank you for being a part of our Our Lady of the Mountain family. 

I appreciate all that you do for our parish and community by 

sharing your God-given gifts of time, talent, and treasure. Your 

active participation in the life of our parish helps us to fulfill our 

vision and mission. 

This summer, I pray that you will have some quiet and restful time 

that includes the love, joy, and peace of being with family and 

friends. Please consider that Our Lady of the Mountain continues 

to be open for Mass, numerous activities, and the Sacraments. 

During these summer months, your generosity through Faith Direct 

can help provide the consistent resources we need to operate our 

parish ministries. 

Visit www.faithdirect.net and use our church code: NJ568. 

Thank you for your continued support of our parish family! 

 

God Bless You, 

Fr. Marcin 
 

Mass Ministers  
SATURDAY, July 22  
5:00PM  Fr. Slawek  
Lector:  Gertrude Daily 
Ministers: B. Anderson, B. & K. Hartman, M. Parsons, A. Pentland, 

C. Petronella, K. Smith, K. Tell 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
 
7:00PM  Fr. Slawek  
Lector:  KellyAnn Tell 
Ministers: Ann & Paul Greszczak, A. Lane, G. Wagner 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
  
SUNDAY, Jul y 23 
7:45AM   Fr. Slawek  – Dn. Nick  
Lector:  Trudy Zielensky 
Ministers: H. Solomita, S. Turick, R. Wagner, R. Zielensky, J. Clary, 

J. Hoff, C. & P. Latran 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
 
9:15AM   Fr. Slawek   
Lector:  Linda Richartz 
Ministers: R. Nelson, B. Reidenbach, L. Richartz, J. Ryan, J. White, 

E. Addeo, C. & P. Brand A. Demarest 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
 
10:45AM  Fr. Slawek   
Lector:  Jennifer Desimone 
Ministers: S. Baechtel, C. & S. Chajkowski, B. & G. Grogan, K. 

Jusko, S. & V. Lombardo, D. Meyer 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
  
12:15PM TBD – Dn. Bob  
Lector:  Janet Marino 
Ministers: K. Doskotz, P. Head, P. & R. Hodgskin, G. & J. Naranjo, 

D. Reagle 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
 

MASSES AT ST. MARKS  
 

SATURDAY, July 22  
5:30PM – Fr. Marcin  – Dn. Jim  
   
SUNDAY, July 23  
8:00AM – Fr. Marcin  
9:30AM – Fr. Marcin  
11:00AM – Fr. Marcin  – Dn. Tom

http://www.faithdirect.net


July 16 th, 2017 ~ 15th Sunday in Ordina ry Time

My dear parishioners: 
Today is the 15th Sunday in Ordinary Time. We assemble 
together to observe the Lord’s Day as we celebrate the 
Eucharist in which Jesus’ suffering, death and resurrection are 
recalled. The Scriptures for this day speak of the seed which 

the Lord sows upon the earth. This seed is the word of God. In 
the Gospel Acclamation we sing, “The seed is the word of God, 
Christ is the sower. All who come to him will have life forever.”   
Prayer is also the willingness to listen; it is the suitable time for 
meeting with God. Today, the Sunday of the ‘sower’, we would 
like to open our hearts to listen to the word of Jesus using the 

words of St. John Chrysostom that we too may become docile 
and willing listeners of the saving Word: “Grant, Lord, that  
I may listen attentively and remember constantly your teaching, 
that I may put it into practice forcefully and courageously, 
despising riches and avoiding the worries of a worldly life… 
Grant me your strength and that I may meditate on your words 

putting down deep roots and purifying me of all worldly perils” 
(St. John Chrysostom, A Commentary on the Gospel according 
to Matthew 44:3-4). 
Let us listen to our Lord Jesus because he can show us right 
direction and he is the one who will never leave us alone. His 
commandments and teaching will lead us to true happiness 

and one day to the eternal life in heaven. In our busy way of 
acting, which leads to exterior concerns, we feel the need to 
stop and calm down in silence… at such a time we become 
receptive of the fire of the Word… 
 

PRAY MORE WORRY LESS!!!  

 
Fr. Javier Bareno is our new parochial vicar. He was born and 
raised in Columbia. Fr. Javier will begin his assignment on 
August 1st. Fr. Javier was ordain only two weeks ago (brand 
new priest).  I believe he will work hard and successfully for the 
good of our parishioners and greater glory of God. Please keep 

him in our prayers. WELCOME FATHER JAVIER! 
Thank you for your prayers and offerings. May God bless you 
and protect you always. 
Our Lady of the Mountain pray for us… 
St. Mark pray for us… 
Fr. Marcin 

 
Grocery Gift Cards  

Grocer y Gift Cards will be on sale this 
weekend . Thank you for supporting our 
scholarship program. Gift cards are available 
in the office during regular business hours. 

 
 
 

 
 

BIBLE R EFLECTION 
15TH Sunday in Ordinary Time 

MT13:1-23 
What is the state of our heart? Is our heart open to receiving 
the words of Jesus or are we hard of heart and a source of 

grief to Jesus? We like to think of ourselves as good people 
and in that sense we are the fertile soil that received the seed 
and produced much fruit. But since none of us is yet a saint we 
each have areas in our heart that are in need of spiritual 
cardiac surgery. Let’s compare ourselves to the people in the 
parable to see where we stand. 

The first type of person is this one:  
“The seed sown on the path is the one who hears the word of 
the kingdom without understanding it, and the evil one comes 
and steals away what was sown in his heart.” 
- This seed unfortunately doesn’t even get a chance to sprout 
because it didn’t land on soil. There was a lack of 

understanding and the evil one stole away the word of God. Do 
we ever reject part of the message of the Gospel because we 
do not understand it? Whenever we reject part of the message 
of the Gospel, to use the words of Jesus today, the evil one 
has stolen the word from our heart. 

The second type of person is this one:  

“The seed sown on rocky ground is the one who hears the 
word and receives it at once with joy. But he has no root and 
lasts only for a time. When some tribulation or persecution 
comes because of the word, he immediately falls away.” 
-Have we ever been moved in our heart by God through a 
good experience in Confession or at Mass or in private prayer 

but we quickly went back to our old way of life because we 
could not see beyond some temporary difficulty or 
disappointment? 

The third type of person is this one:  
“The seed sown among thorns is the one who hears the word, 
but then worldly anxiety and the lure of riches choke the word 

and it bears no fruit.” 
-Are there times when we are too busy to pray? Have we 
missed Mass because we were too busy or made up some 
other excuse? Are we too busy to read the Bible? 

Finally the fourth type of person is this one:  
“….the seed sown on rich soil is the one who hears the word 

and understands it, who indeed bears fruit and yields a 
hundred or sixty or thirtyfold.” 
Thanks be to God that we each in many ways hear the word, 
understand it and bear fruit. There is some of each of these 
four types of person in us. We could be all four of these 
persons at once, or predominantly one of these types of 

person for a certain time of life. Let us do some cardiac surgery 
on our spiritual hearts so that misunderstanding and prejudice, 
or disappointment and the cross, or worldly anxiety and the 
lure of riches will not render our hearts unfertile soil for the 
Jesus’ words, so that we do not grieve Jesus.  Fr. Marcin 



 
 

 
 
 

 
High School Youth Ministry 
Meetings on Wednesday 

All 10th Grade Confirmation students are invited to join 
us!  7:30 – 9:00 PM 

Teen Center 
July 18 & 26, August 2, 9, 16, 23 & 30 

 

 
July 31 – August 4 

9:30 - noon 
Open to all ages 3 years old thru 5th grade 

Register NOW!! 
Forms are in the Gathering Room 

Or Contact the Religious Ed office 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
“Maker Fun Factory 

Created by GOD – Built for a Purpose”  
 
 
 
 
 

 
2017-2018 Registration Forms for K -10 

 
The deadline of July 31, 2017 for 

registering for the 2017-2018 religious 
education year is fast approaching.  
Please be sure to register your children 
before this deadline in order to avoid the 
$50 late fee.  Registrations received after 
July 31st in the mailbox, or post marked 

August 1 and beyond, will incur the late 
fee.  Registrations will not be processed without the late 
fee. 

Your Grandmother’s Cupboard  
We are continuing to provide for those individuals and families 
living in poverty the “other necessities”. There is  a box in the  

gathering room to except items such as  deodorant, 
shampoo, soap, toothpaste and disposable razors.  Any 
help would be greatly appreciated. Thank you. 

 

 
Help is Needed for 2 017-18 Religious Ed year 

Volunteers needed for Sunday morning in the following 

capacities: 
Catechist for Grade 6 – 11:00AM session 
Adult Office Assistants for 11:00AM session 
Catechist aides and hall monitors (adults or teens) for all 
sessions 
Adult Parking Lot Attendants for all sessions 

Floaters (teens) for all three sessions. 
On Monday evenings, classroom aides 
(adults or teens) fare needed for Grade 7 
only. Substitute catechists are needed for 
both Sunday morning sessions & Monday 
evening classes. 

Please contact KellyAnn at 908-876-4003 or 
dreolm@comcast.net  
 

Please Pray for the Sick  

Please remember to pray for the sick of our parish 

community who have requested our prayers: 

Anthony Arbolino, Arianna Anello, Vic Berzanski, Alex Birdsall, Noah 

Bonita, Toni Brenner, Tim Burns, Joseph Caruso, Tony Cassano, 

David Chung, Eric Clemente, Randy Clymer, Todd Copan, Gary 

Davila, Vito Dellibovi, Sean Dolan, Mary Ewanyk, Jayden Feichter, 

Santinna Flynn, Maureen Foley, Pete Gallagher, Baby Antonia 

Gallardo, Jean Greco, Don Grevera, Anabela Guerra, Peggy Hoffman, 

Laurel Jilek, Debbie Kling, Pam Longo, Raymond Lurker, Raymond 

MacCarthy, Jillian Martin, Darlene McHugh, Betty Meyer, Ed 

Michonski, Kelly Moncofsky, Charlie Noll, Doug Ochwat, Tina Ochwat, 

Jim Owens, Dennis Paradise, Terese Paragano, Arlene & Chandra 

Parikh, Stelios & Mary Pispitsos, Anthony David Pritchard, Deanna 

Procuito, Art Quails, Nick Ruggiero, Heather Ryan, Anne Sacco, Dan 

Salerno, Jillian Sayre, Pauline Scala, Judy Schellenberg, Connor 

Scott, Connie Secaras, Colinda Shernce, Paula Smith, Janet Stockton, 

Bob Taylor, Thomas Tell, Ellin & Frank Uhl, Lil Varga, David 

Waldmann, Ronald Warner, Theresa Watson, Allen Watts, Adrienne 

Werner,  Roula Zanetta, & Issac Zujkowski 

We are currently praying for the sick from the pulpit for 1 month then 

adding their names to this list in the bulletin. 

 

Diocese Pilgrimage to Baltimore  
Seeking a spiritual awakening or journey? Consider attending 
the two-day spiritual trip to Baltimore and Washington, The 
Pilgrimage leaves the Diocese of Paterson of Friday, October 

20th and makes stops at the Basilica of Assumption, our 
nation’s first Cathedral and St. Jude Shrine. On Saturday, 
spiritual activities will take place at the Basilica of the National 
Shrine of the Immaculate Conception in Washington as part of 
the Diocesan Pilgrimage. Both days include daily mass, 
spiritual visits and on Saturday reconciliation and devotional 

prayers. For further information, please contact the Pilgrimage 
Office at 973-827-8030 or our office 908-876-4395. Anyone 
interested in coordinating this for OLM please call the office. 
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WHY WE ARE CATHOLIC  
We are Catholic because we believe: 

Jesus' invitation to enter his kingdom comes in the form of 
parables, a characteristic feature of his teaching. Through his 
parables he invites people to the feast of the kingdom, but he 
also asks for a radical choice: to gain the kingdom, one must 
give everything. Words are not enough, deeds are required. 
The parables are like mirrors for man: will he be hard soil or 

good earth for the word? What use has he made of the talents 
he has received? Jesus and the presence of the kingdom in 
this world are secretly at the heart of the parables. One must 
enter the kingdom, that is, become a disciple of Christ, in order 
to "know the secrets of the kingdom of heaven". For those who 
stay "outside", everything remains enigmatic. 

The Catechism of the Catholic Church 546 
 

Nazareth Village – Part -Time Nurse Wanted  
A part time nurse is needed at Nazareth Village in Chester for 
two to three days a week starting August 1, 2017. Duties 
include monitoring health records, assisting in doctors’ 

appointments, medication supervision, supporting medical 
conditions of resident retired priests, and assisting staff in the 
daily routine of the facility. Nazareth Village is designed for 
independent living, and not a nursing home. Per diem salary is 
commensurate with experience. Ideal position for retired nurse 
or nurse with school-aged children. 

Please direct inquiries or resumes to: 
Msgr. Ray Lopatesky, Director 
Nazareth Village, PO Box 635 

Chester, NJ  07930 
908-879-6991 or email resume to 
rlopatesky@nazarethvillage.net  

 
Dominican College  

An information session interested in Undergraduate & 
Graduate degrees, including undergraduate online programs is 
scheduled for Wednesday, July 19th from 5:30 – 7:30pm in 
Prusmack Center. 845-359-7800 or http://www.dc.edu  

 
4 – day Walking Pilgrimage  

Sts. Peter & Paul Church, Great Meadows, NJ will host a 
spiritual 4-day walking pilgrimage on August 10th – 13th from 
their church in NJ to Our lady of Czestochowa Shrine in 
Doylestown, PA. Walkers range from infants to people well into 

their 70’s. You may join the trip any day of the journey and for 
as many days as you wish. Register by mail before July 31st for 
the discounted prices. More info can be found on 
www.walkingpilgrimage.us or call 908-637-4269. 
 

NJ CONSERVATORY'S 'SUMMER SING'  

Miss your choir/chorus rehearsals during summer break - or looking for 

something fun for a Saturday afternoon?  If you are feeling vocally 

deprived, join us for NJ Conservatory's 'Summer Sing', Saturday, July 

29, 2017 from 11:00AM - 1:00PM.  Come sing Vivaldi's 'Gloria' with us 

at Denville Community Church, 190 Diamond Spring Rd., Denville, NJ.  

No auditions, no rehearsals - no pressure!  Just blissful music - and air 

conditioning.  To register, email stussj@gmail.com no later than July 

27th, with name, voice part and if you need a score.  Suggested 

donation to defray cost of venue and accompanist:  $10.00.  For 

information call NJ Conservatory at 973-402-2004. 

 

Washington Township Recreation  

US Sports Institute First Play Volleyball  – will be held at Rock 

Spring Park July 24th – 27th 5:00-6:30PM. Players from ages 8-14 will 

be separated into groups by age & ability. A non-refundable fee of 

$115 is due July 20th. 

Multi Sports Camp – will allow the players to have the opportunity to 

experience up to 4 different sports each day. Ages 5-14 July 24th – 28th 

from 8:30-12 at Rock Spring Park a non-refundable fee of $189 is due 

before July 20th. 

Evening development Tennis – August 7th – 10th from 5:00-6:30pm 

for ages 8-14 to be held at Rock Spring park Tennis courts. A non-

refundable fee of $115 is due before August 3rd. 

Groovey Girls – for grades 1-6 will be held from August 7th – 10th from 

9:00AM-12:00 at Schooley’s Mtn Fire house. A non-refundable fee of 

$150 is due by July 21st. 

Junior Scientist Camp – Grades 1-6 will be held from August 7th – 

10th from 9:00-12:00 at Schooley’s Mtn Firehouse. A non-refundable 

fee of $150 is due by July 21st. 

Wolfpack Baseball all skills Baseball Camp – July 31st – August 3rd 

9:00-1:00 ages 7-14 at Palmer Park with a nonrefundable fee of $200. 

Saturday, July 29 th – “The Past in the Park”  – The day kicks off with 

an old fashioned baseball game with the Flemington Neshanock vs 

Elizabeth Resolutes who will be using the 1864 or 1873 rules. This 

game is set to begin at 11am. We also will have the NJ Civil Was 

reenactors from the 27th Regnt. They will be setting up there activity on 

the football field. Let’s not forget our Vintage cars that will be on 

display in the Rock Spring park parking lot and our Historic Society 

under the pavilion. Food & drinks will be available for purchase. Come 

out & bring the whole family and learn a little history. In case of rain 

this event is cancelled.  

Kiddy Kickz Soccer Camp – July 31st – August 4th 9:00-11:00 

World Soccer Camp ages 6-16 July 31st – August 4th 9:00-1:00 

See website for Washington Township activities. www.wtmorris.org or 

call 876-5941. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Where: Rock Sprin g Park, 34 East Springtown RD  
Friday July 28, 2017 – Alvin & t he Chipmunks Road 

Chip  
Friday August 18, 2017 - Moana  

Snacks are available for purchase  
Proceeds will go towards handicap equipment at 

Rock Spring Park  
Bring your blanket and lawn chairs  

mailto:rlopatesky@nazarethvillage.net
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****Sor ry NO DOGS  allowed in the park****  


